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Minutes of Area 2 Annual General Meeting 

Monday 20th  January 2025
19.30hrs
Present:

	Club
	Name
	Position
	Tel. No.
	Email Address.

	
	Hilary McKenna
	Area Rep

	South Durham
	Friedl Hutchinson
	Chair of Area

	Sunniside
	Lynne Walker
	Minute Secretary

	
	Julia Hather
	Treasurer

	Darlington
	Jill Horseman
	Chair

	Darlington
	Georgina Gibson
	Treasurer

	Border
	Demi Leigh Gair
	

	Border
	Kathryn Coli
	

	Bay
	Pat Simpson
	Team Manager

	Bay
	Fiona Wood
	

	Sunniside
	Anne Ryan
	Team Manager

	Sunniside
	Lynne Walker
	Secretary

	Corbridge
	Caroline Mason
	Secretary

	Corbridge
	Emily Watson
	

	Bishops
	Barry Section
	Chair

	Bishops
	Kim Dodds
	

	Three Valleys
	Nicola Martin
	

	Three Valleys
	Jean Slanleg
	

	Three Valleys
	Sam Dicks
	

	Three Valleys
	Sharon Prosser
	

	Yarm
	Christine Rogers
	Chair

	Yarm
	Nicky Dare
	Treasurer

	Holmside Hall
	Danielle Quigley Cutter
	

	Holmside Hall
	
	

	South Durham
	Friedl Hutchinson
	Chair

	South Durham
	Katie Cullen
	

	South Durham
	Caroline Tough
	

	Barnard Castle
	Catherine Lightfoot
	

	Barnard Castle
	Helen Roff
	Treasurer

	Barnard Castle
	Janet Gardner
	

	Fieldhouse
	Sarah Heathcote
	Chair

	Fieldhouse
	Helen Barry
	Secretary

	Fieldhouse
	Ellie Moralee
	

	Tyne & Wear
	Nikki Short
	

	Tyne & Wear
	Nasreen Malik
	

	Tyne & Wear
	Andrea Malaine
	

	Tyne & Wear
	Hannah Young
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Apologies
	
	

	Yorkshire Coast
	Jilly Gale
	Secretary

	Durham & District
	Emma McMahon
	Chair

	Durham & District
	Sam Walker
	Secretary


NB – a number of Area 2 club representatives were not present at this AGM.
	1
	Welcome from the Chair.

Friedl welcomed everyone to the meeting and thanked everyone for attending.

	
	

	2
	Minutes of 2024 Annual General Meeting.
Accepted as read. 
Proposed by Helen Roff and seconded by Nicola Martin.



	3
	Matters Arising.
There were no matters arising from those minutes.  

	4.
	Chairpersons report – Friedl Hutchinson
Good evening ladies, gentlemen and fellow members. Welcome to the annual AGM of Area 2 Riding Clubs.

Tonight’s meeting will differ from the usual format in as much as the AGM will be followed by a short break for refreshments and then we will hold the presentation of awards. The next liaison meeting will be in March 2025.

Today could be the beginning of a new era in world affairs as, in my opinion, a very dangerous person will be in charge of a world superpower surrounded by multi-millionaires who are not politicians. Some say could be good. We’ll just have to wait and see.

Closer to home, I don’t know how many of you will have been affected by all the new measures brought in by the new government. It has hit my family quite significantly and I’m sure that it will affect a lot of the equine industry if not immediately, in time.

However, we are not here to discuss politics. We have come to the end of the first year of the new membership system. Having negotiated joining last year I inadvertently am now on automatic membership renewal so I don’t need to worry but I do wonder how it has affected the membership per se! Especially among the techno phobes. I know a few people who have not renewed in our club because of the system.

It has also been a pain for championship entries. I know I had to disappoint one of our members who was looking forward going to HT champs but because I did not get the entries in on time she could not go. It wasn’t totally my fault as I did not get the online invitation. I am not sold on this system yet.

However, talking of Champs, well done to all those who competed and qualified last year and congratulations to those who went and had success.

Now I would like to thank all the officials who help to make all the qualifiers run smoothly and successfully.

Hilary, who works her socks off in order to get venues and judges for the qualifiers and other competitions. She is a dedicated Riding Club person and I often say that if you chopped her in half, she would have Riding Clubs right down the middle like a stick of Blackpool rock.

Without volunteers no competitions could run and our volunteer coordinator, Chris, continues to do a sterling job coaxing, using the carrot approach, clubs to make a contribution by submitting volunteers.

Scorers are an integral part of all competitions. They work tirelessly to keep all competitors up to scratch with how they are doing and the online scoring saves all the endless queueing at score boards. So many thanks to Helen and Lezley. Lezley is also the training officer so we need to thank her for all the time she spends trying to accommodate everybody’s wishes for training in all disciplines.

Can I thank Julie for her hard work with accounts and Allison Medd for always being there to fill in the gaps and being always the voice of reason.

Finally, I would like to thank Lynne for keeping a true and correct record of everything that is discussed in meetings.

I will conclude by wishing everyone a very happy, healthy and successful year ahead.


	5
	Area Representative Report – Hilary McKenna.

National Rep report

Welcome to the New Year and thank you to all who have either ridden, helped, or attended the qualifiers we have held in 2024.   I believe that we are one of the best areas throughout the country and although we have the largest area covering the most acreage, we do seem to have the ability to have full qualifier days with a high quality of riders, reaching championships and winning their particular event.   It does give me a lot of pride and pleasure seeing Area 2 riders at championships where I steward, winning.  

There have been times this year, when I wanted to live in a hot climate with a low rainfall, but that would not be Great Britain,  I must say that this seems to have been an exceptional year for rain.

Thank you to all of the venue owners, for their extra help, the standard of the venues and their helpfulness.

Logistics of late entries may not seem to be one of the biggest causes of running an event, but is one of the factors that does cause problems. The rosette manufacturers send out the rosettes on the  given  number of preliminary entries; so we, as an area, have to make up the required number when they are not sent out. So please I am asking if you can send in your entries to BRC and area prior to the closing date.   Thank you.

We have tried as an area to keep the entry fees down and I know the Preliminary fee which goes to BRC at Stoneleigh is a big bone of contention. I have asked again, third year of asking, for a different method of paying towards the championships which is what the preliminary entry fee goes towards.   I have been promised an answer this year, we will wait and see.

We have changed the format of the Annual General Meeting this year to encompass the annual trophy awards, which makes it more of a celebration of the past year.  We have not included the Jennie Dodd Award, which we ask all clubs to nominate someone who you think deserves this award.  It was started for a member of a club who is not necessarily an official but works hard for the club and its members.  Forms are on the website, which are to be returned by 16th February, and the award will be presented on 10th March, which will be the next Area liaison meeting.

We have tried very hard to keep entry fees as low as possible;, we have negotiated a figure with Ivesley Equestrian Centre for all of the events which we will hold from June until September 2025.  

Ivesley Equestrian Centre are having a complete new cross-country course built with more fields being added with jumps that will not used unless it is a competition. Training events will be over other fields.      Jonathan, Heidi and Vickie have been very helpful with the planning of this, so that sufficient time is given in between events, for riders to take part in all of them.

We supported a charity this year with the show jumping at Bishopton in September and we raised £1,000 for motor neurone disease.   We try to raise money for a charity each year, and hopefully we can continue this in 2025.

We have bought some new radios – as the old ones were getting less reliable.  We are also looking at hiring/purchasing a large marquee for our events; this is still being investigated. If any clubs have a large marquee, I would be very interested to hear from them. Size would be approximately 20 feet by 12 feet.   

Thank you to Friedl our Chairperson, Lezley our Training Officer, Chris our Volunteer Co-ordinator, Lynne our Secretary, Julia our Treasurer, and to our Official Stewards, George, Lynne, Alison, Anne and lastly to the club volunteers and officials.[image: image2.png]


               

	6
	Treasurers Annual Report – Julia Hather

FINANCIAL POSITION YEAR END 2024

For a copy of the report please email the treasurer  treasurerarea2brc@outlook.com
Accounts
The Accounts are complete for 2024, and will be verified shortly.
Once verified a copy will be available upon request.

The constitution says that these accounts should be audited, to hire the services of an auditor would be costly to the area. I’m aware that some clubs have amended their constitution to state the accounts should be verified. I would like to propose that the Area alters their constitution to remove the word ‘audited’ and suggest the term verify be used.

Current wording - An audited statement of annual accounts will be presented by the treasurer at the Annual General Meeting.

Amended wording – A statement of annual accounts will be presented by the treasurer at the Annual General Meeting, these will be verified within 4 months of the end of the financial year.
The change proposed has been amended slightly to read “A statement of annual income and expenditure accounts, which will be examined by an independent, appropriate person will be presented by the Treasurer to the Annual General Meeting.”  

(This is at Section 6, point d of the Constitution.)
This amendment was put to those attending. A majority agreed to the amended proposal. 



	7
	Training Officer Report – Lezley Aldrich

Lezley was unable to attend this evenings’ meeting due to illness.

We all wish her a speedy recovery. 

	8
	Volunteer Co-ordinator Report – Chris Rogers.

Someone suggested to me during the course of 2024 that we should have a group of people who should run all the Area competitions rather than having to ask clubs to provide volunteers as it was very difficult finding people to volunteer! We can all dream, but back to reality!
Last year there were 189 days’ worth of jobs, over 12 competitions which needed filling, not including fence judges, official stewards and of course all the work Hilary takes on. Filling these requires a veritable army of people and requires the cooperation of all clubs or area competitions simply would not happen.

Massive thanks once again to the coordinators who do a sterling job of finding volunteers, many of whom I see volunteering themselves regularly. I understand that it is a perennial problem which all clubs have where there are some members who seem to want to take all they can from Riding Clubs, enter the competitions but don't seem prepared to give anything back!

There were a couple of events, particularly in the summer where clubs, down to provide volunteers, simply said they didn’t have anyone or their volunteers did not turn up!

This can cause too many problems for the safe running of an event and there was the threat that we would have to cancel one of the qualifiers if we were not able to cover all the jobs.

As a result, we had a discussion at a competitions’ meeting regarding how to try to stop this from happening and agreed to not only make any teams HC if their club did not provide volunteers but to fine clubs for any jobs which were not filled or for any volunteers who did not attend without good reason.

This was not a decision we made lightly and so far; we have only threatened to implement it.

I apologise if this all seems to be a bit negative and I am probably speaking to the converted here but I do feel that it’s not fair when some clubs are fabulous at providing volunteers and some clubs seem to think its optional.

The system of sending out to all the coordinators a blank copy of the volunteer rota required for the season ahead and asking them to sign their club up for the jobs they would like, seems, on the whole to be working well.

It gives coordinator options where they can sign up for all their jobs at one competition or spread the jobs over a number of dates and venues.

I will be sending out the summer blank rota as soon as possible. I apologise to the most southerly and northerly clubs that there are no venues near to them as everything is at Ivesely!

I look forward to the continued support of the amazing volunteer coordinators and would like pass on thanks to all your members who have volunteered in 2024.



	9
	Election of Officers.

The current Officers are willing to remain in post.

Officer roles:

Chair – Friedl Hutchinson
Secretary – Hilary McKenna

Treasurer – Julia Hather.

Area Representative – Hilary McKenna

Minutes Secretary = Lynne Walker

Training Officer – Lezley Aldrich 

Volunteer Co-ordinator – Chris Rogers

General Officer – Helen Roff

Official Stewards – Alison Medd, Anne Jennison, Lynne Walker, Georgina Gibson, Friedl Hutchinson & Hilary McKenna.

BHS representative – Claire Maddison 



	10
	AOB.

Hilary – explained why Ivesley had been chosen to hold a number of summer events and the monetary savings of holding these events at Ivesley.

Area 1 Scotland – wish to join Area 2 Horse Trials at Ivesley – there were no issues with this proposal.

Helen – asked Team Managers to check the website for entry details and explained how to get numbers and information from the website. She thanked competitors for having their competition numbers.

Pat – Bay RC – explained that some members are having difficulty in opening the website on their mobiles and obtaining information.


	11
	Date and time of next meeting – one year’s time. 
Next Liaison Meeting – 10th March 2025 at the South Causey Inn.



Meeting closed 20.03hrs
Presentation of Trophies
Horse Trials Mixed 70cm – Three Valley Red Riding Club

Elena Dawson, Nicola Martin, Hattie Dickinson, Pippa Fairburn

Horse Trials 80 Junior – Three Valley Riding Club

Molly McAllister, Freddie Nicholson, Pip Ogen, Sam Worsdale

Horse Trials 80 Senior – Tyne & Wear Riding Club

Joanne Thompson, Heidi Henderson, Jessica Todd, Julia Hather

Horse Trials 90 Junior – Three Valley Riding Club

Fran Holland, Isla Morgan, Violet Schaible, Zara Scott Priestly

Horse Trials 90 Senior – Border Riding Club

Kathryn Nicoll, Alexander Eavis, Kistin Gibbin, Demi-Leigh Gair

Individual Dressage Junior – Elizabeth Atkinson, Barnard Castle & Teesdale RC

Individual Dressage Senior – Caroline Tough, South Durham Saddle Club

Summer Points – Junior – Three Valley Riding Club

Summer Points – Senior – Bay Riding Club

Summer Mixed Points - Three Valley (Red) Riding Club.
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